CHESTERTON POLICE DEPARTMENT

790 Broadway
Chesterton, IN, 46304

David Cincoski ' ‘ Phbne
Chief of Police (219) 926-1136

BOARD OF METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSIONERS MEETING
JANUARY 8, 2015

PRESENT: BRANDON KROFT, ALEX RODRIGUEZ, DAVID CINCOSKI
EMERSON DELANEY, C. BERNARD DOYLE

The meeting was called to order and opéned with the Pledge of Ailegiance The minutes of the
previous meeting were read and upon a motlo duly made by Alex Rodrlguez, it was

unanimously moved to accept the mmutes ro »the prevuous meetlng

Ciaims for December were revnewed Upon a motlon du!y made by Alex Rodnguez, it was
unanimously moved to approve the claims '. : SIS

COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR / TOWN COUNCIL LIAiSON
None. : . .

ACTIVITY REPORTS )
Activity reports were proi{ideq with no comments.

OLD BUSINESS
Chief Cincoski advised that the top 10 candidates for thé patrol hiring process have are still undergoing

background investigations. It is possible that an executive session will be requested of the Commission
at the February monthly meeting.

Chief Cincoski reported that Canme lgor is still recovering and Is expected for at least a partial return to
duty.

COMMUNICATIONS
Commissioner Rodriguez read a thank you card from Darlene Manuzzi , which was accompanied by a

$500 donation to the department gift fund.

The Commission thanked Robert and Sara Dunbar for a $25 donation to the department gift fund.

Commissioner Rodriguez read a written request from the Chesterton Tribune for timely and legal notice

of all meeting activities.




NEW BUSINESS
Chief Cincoski requested from the Commission approval to proceed with quotes for a vehicle order with
which to approach the Town Council for purchase in 2015. Commissioner Rodriguez moved to approve

the request which was approved by the Commission

Elections for Commission offices for 2015 were held with officers elected as follows:
President —~ Alex Rodriguez

Vice-President — Mike Orlich

Secretary — Brandon Kroft

The Commissioners presented Chesterton resident Bob Allison and family with a plague
commemorating their service to the community and generosity to the department.

COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD
None,

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to be brought before the Commission, after a motion by Commissioner
Rodriguez and unanimously accepted, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Orlich, Secretary
Transcribed by: D. Cincoski




